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ANNUAL REPORT 196h
VERY REV. MURON GURJIKIAN
CHURCH SERVICE - Every Sunday we held a short mo;nlng service and then celebrated

Badarak with the participation of deacons and ch01r and preached the sermon. Also
every Wednesday during Lent, .ue held evenlng serv1ce at 7:30 p.m.

SACRAMENTS - Last year the’ church had 25 baptlsms, 7 marriages and 2, funerals.
Necessary advice and councellng are glven on these occasions.

VISITATIONS -~ Upon notlfidatlon, we v131ted abou+ 270 sick p=rsons at the hospitals
and when we had the opportunlty, we v1s1ted homss.

MEETINGS - When notlfled, we attended about 1h5 meetlngs of our organlzatlons and
made suggestions Wheh we felt it necessany¢ ‘h

OUTLYING COMNUNITIES - Durlng Lent, we celebrated Badarak in Fitchbur and Milford
with the participation of"our deacons, oroanlst and choir, dirécted by Mrs,
Margaret Hagopiani - Durlng the past year we also officiated at funerals in these
communities, w1th the nart1c1pataon of our Arch-deacon, soloist and organlsto

e

OUR RELATIONS WITH ARMENIAN CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH OF MARTYRS - Upon the invitation
of the Pastor; we attended the banquet at the Church of Martyrs, which was held
last year to mabk the middle 6f the great fasting period, where I spoke about Lent.
Of course you recall also that both our c¢hurch and the Church of Martyrs celebrated
the national Feast 6f Saint Vartanantz together.

CHURCH OFFICE - Uhder the guldance and snperv181on df the Parish Council, the
church office carried on its many-fold duties punctually.

THE MESSENGER -~ This paper is published monthLy by our Church and mailed to the
entire membership and other parishes in the Diocese free of charge.

If there are parishioners who do not receive the monthy paper of our Church, or

the Armenian and English publications of the Diocesec, they may inform one of the
members of the Parish Council or call the church office submitting their names and
addresses. It is already evident that the two publications of the Diocese are sent -
to all dues paying members free of charge, according to the decision made at the
Diocesan Convention.

CITY COUNCIL - By special invitation, we gave the opening prayer twice last year at
the City Council meetings.,

VISITING CLERGY - On account of the Pastor's illness, during the last six months of
the year, our community was fortunate to have the visitations of Very Rev. Yeghishe
Gizirian, Very Rev Guregh Kapikian, Very Rev. Vatche Hovsepian, Rev, Levon Arakelian,
Rev, Vertanes Papazian, Rev. Arten Ashjian and Rev. Bedros Feredjian, who celebrated
the Divine Liturgy and also according to the circumstances, performed Sacraments.

ASSISTANT TO THE PASTOR - By appointment of our Primate and with the consent of
the Parish Council, our community has had since September, 196l, its new Assistant
to the Pastor, Deacon Dickran (Richard) Metjian, The Pastor and Parish Council
have appointed him as Executive Secretary of our Sunday School as well as the
ACYOA Juniors and Seniors. He is under the supervision of our Pastor and will act
according to his orders. ‘
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OUR PASTOR'S ILLNESS - Our Pastor, who was hospitalized since the end of July, 196L,
will resume his pastoral duties on February 1, 1965, completely recovered.

We wish to take this opportunity to express our sincere thanks to you for your
visitations, as well as for your get well wishes,

APPRECIATION - Before closing, I wish to express my thanks and appreciation to the
Parish Council, Diocesan Delegates, Deacons, Choir, Ladies Auxiliary, Young Women's
Guild, Men's Club, Diocesan Auxiliary, A.C.Y.O0.A. Seniors and Juniors, Armenian
School Committee, Nominating Committee and Auditing Committee, with whose devotion
last year, our spiritual, cultural and school work was enriched.

As you know, the Cultural Center is a must for our cormunity. It is my wish that
1965 be a year of new activities dedicated to the construction of our Cultural
Center, '

May the Lord bless our work and grant us wi sdom, health and success.
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Ung dndpevbpp wygb bghty Unwdte &npue dngs Se: Ghoh Ypna ‘
hqhpbuwly, &nge So Bphrpbn dpno Swhhlbuwb; dndo S+ dwyl dpne  8ndubmbud,
bt ungt Rulwiwy Swypbpp, Upde Skp Lbert R$y: Unwpl)buvy, Skp Lpfuvlu
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i ARMENIAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR ANNUAL REPORT

In a letter received from the Primate dated February, 196L, we were informed
that the Diocesan Council had confirmed the results of the election held on Jan-
uary 26, 196k, L
On February 11, 196&, at the regular, Parlsh Council meeting, presided over by

our Pastor, the following executive body was chosen: Messrs., Zarvin J. Kasparian,
Chairman; Asbed B. Zakarian, Vice-Chairman; Torcom Hooloian, Secretary; Charles
Garabedian, Assistant Secretary; John Torémanlan, Treasurer; Peter Nalbandian,
Assistant Treasurer; Cecil Aslanian, Edward Bedrosian, Jacob Hagopian, George A.

Herosian, and Charles Sharlélan, Adv1sors.

LTATISON OFFICERS In order to establlsh better communication and harmonious
operation amohgst olr. church organlzations and, the Parish Council, members of
the Council weére appbinted as "liaison officers" to each orgaplzatlon to serve
as the connectlng link,

Also, to better setvice the communities of Milford, Fitchburg, and Whitinsville,
Miss Susan Noojanian, Mr. Charles Keoseian and Mrs. Mary Bedrosian were appointed
as liaison between these respective communities and our Church.

NIEW ENGLAND CONFERENCE - Three meetings of combined New England Clergymen and
Parish Councils were held in Boston, Providence and Worcester for the purpose of
creating fellowship and better understanding amongst Council members and promot-
ing common interest ideas for the benefit of church and community.

OUTLYING COMMUNITIES - The Divine Liturgy was celebrated in Milford and Fitchburg
during the Lenten season.

OUR_PASTOR - On July 27, 1964 our Pastor, Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian entered the
hospital for observation and treatment. It is expected that he will resume his
pastoral duties about February 1, 1965. :

CHURCH SERVICES - During the absence of our Pastor the religious and splrltual
needs of our Parish have been met through the assistance of our Diocese and
clergymen of our sister churches. The cooperation of the following cleréymen
who have served us is gratefully acknowledged: Very Rev. Yeghishe Glerlan,
Very Rev. Guregh Kapikian, Very Rev, Whtche Hovsepian, Rev. Levon Arakelian,
Rev, Vertanes Papazian, Rev., Arten Ashjian and Rev., Bedros Feredjian.

ASSISTANT TO PASTOR - By appointment of our Primate and approved of the Parish
Council in September, 196L, Deacon Richard Metjian joined our Parish as assist-
ant to our Pastor. His principle duties are as executive secretary for ACYOA
(Seniors & Juniors), Sunday School and such other duties as may be assigned by
-the Pastor and Parish Council.

VANDALISH - On March 1, 196L, our Church was subjected to certain acts of van-
dalism causing damage to bibles and other religious objects on the albtar. Also
by flooding of the baptismal font considerable damage resulted to walls and ceil-
ing of the Church Hall kitchen.

MATNTENANCE AND REPAIRS -~ a) The Church Hall with adjacent rooms including the J
kitchen have been renovated and pianted.
b) Minor repairs and improved lighting accomplished in Parish House.

-9-



. 'Z'»’“"'.‘"" L Tie et ey -

VARTANANTZ CELEBRATION - On Wednesday evening, March 11, 196l the annual cele-
bration of St. Vartan took place in the Church Hall, Cooperating in this event
was the Holy lartyrs Armenian Congregatlonal Church.

LENTEN DINNER - A drama taken from the St. Vartan epic was presented by members
of our Church in St. George's Armenian Church, Hartford on the occassion of a
Lenten Dinner given by the lLadies Guild of that Church

CATHEDRAL PROJECT - On Sunday, March 15, 196L the ‘forcester Comittee for the
Cathedral Project held a meeting at the Ghurch Hall -at which time Rev. Levon
Arakelian, Executive Secretary for the Cathed¥al Progect, gave a resume of the
status of the project and showed motion plctures taken 1n Armenla.

ANNUAL PICNIC - Our annual picnic was held Suhday;””fgust 2h, 19€L at Camp Ararat
in Haynard. Despite the inclement weather thls affalr was very successful,

CONCERT OF ARMENIAN HUSIC - On Sunday, October h 196h in Atwood Hall at Clark

University, a concert of Amenian music was presented by the Armenian Chorus of
New England conducted by Mr. Hampartzoom Berbeérian under the sponsorship of the
Church of Our Saviour with all of its organizations; partlclpatlnv. Proceeds of
this affair benefited the Cultural Center. Buildlng Funda

SUNDAY SCHOOL - Classes resumed Sunday, September 13, 196h W1th Garry Degermaalan
as superintendent. There are at present 30 teachers and about 300 stidentsi

ARMENIAN SCHOOL - Classes begdn Saturday, September 26, 196k under the direction
of Mr. Manase Jardarlan. There are four teachers and fifty-eight students in our
school.

DONATIONS - Our thanks and appre01at10n to:

a) Nr, & Mrs] Margos Aslanian & famlly donated one pictured stained glass window
for the sanctuary above the altar in memory of their son and brother John.

b) Mrs. Chichilia Motian, Fresno, California, donated three pictured stained
glass windows for the sanctuary above the altar in memory of Motian and Yazijian
families.

c) Keystone Electric Company and Mr. Asbed B. Zakarian donated electric light
fixtures for the Parish House.

d) Many parish members who contributed gifts to various church needs.

MEETINGS - During 196L, the Parish Council had three executive body meetings,
twenty-four regular meetings, three combined meetings with church organizations,
and three parish meetings. Also, two conferences were held with our Primate at
the Diocese in New York.

The Pastor and Parish Council wish to take this opportunity to express thanks
and appreciation to all our church bodies and organizations for their untiring
and devoted services and to all of our parishioners for their continued help and
support in making our efforts fruitful.

Respectfully submitted,

Very Rev, Muron Gurjikian
President

Zarvin J. Kasparian Torcom Hooloian
Chairman Secretary
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E.

MEMBERSHIP
l. Pledges
2. Pledges
3. Plate

L. Sunday

ARMENTAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR

ANALYSIS OF INCOME - 196l

(Weekly)
(Annwal)

School

5. Yoohakin

6. Pledges
SERVICE

(Weekly 1963)

1. Hokehankist
2. Momakin
3. Baptisms
L. Weddings
5. Funerals

GIFTS & BEQUESTS

1, Gifts

2. Bequests

3. In Lieu of Flowers
li» Hall Donations

5. Altar Flowers

AUXILIARY ORGANIZATIONS

1. Young liomen's Guild

2, ‘Young Women's Guild-Sunday School

AFFAIRS

-1, Pienic

2. Vartanantz
3. Miscellaneous Affairs

OTHER SOURCES

1. ' Books & Calendars

2. Telepho
3. Address

ne Toll
ograph

. Radio Hour (Final)

5. ACYOA Seniors (Loan Refund)

6. Postage

T« Mimeo Paper

. 8. Bank Interests
9. Najarian Insurance (Vandalism)

TOTAL INCOME

TRANSFER ACCOUNT

l. Armenian School
2., Stained Glass VWindows

-11-.

$ 8,3L8.05
6,042.00
1,623.50
99400
2,L88.75

586,35
T $20,082,65

2,699,00
614,75
170,00
150,00

910.00

90.00
700,00
105,50
1410..00

80.00

- 1,000.00

200,00

883.50
55405

56435

117.00

L..60
110,00
3.89
52.00
86,35
32,65
578,62
1450.00

160,50

1,200.00

1,360,50

55143.75

1,685.50

1,200.00

99,.90

1,365.11

$30,171.91
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E.

ARMENTAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR

ANALYSIS OF EXPENSES - 196hL

SALARIES

1. Pastor-Very Rev, M. Gurjikian
2. Assistant to Pastor. Deacon R, Metjian
3. Deacon '

L. Choir Director

5. Visiting Clergy

6. Secretary

7. Custodian

8. Groundskeeper

ADMT NISTRATIVE

L. Fuel

2, Electric

3. Telephone (Office & Pastor)

i Telephone (Pay Station)

5. Printing & Publications

6. Postage

7~ Pledge Supplies -

8. Laundry

9., VWater
10. Office Supplies & Expense

11, Flowers
]2, Custodian Supplies

13. Church Supplies (Sacramental)
14, Building Maintenance & Supplies
15. Insurance (Church & Parish House)
16. Mortgage ( Parish House)
17. Clergy Hospital & Pension
ASSESSMENTS

1. Diocese Dues

2. Calendars & Books

3. Council of Churches

AFFATIRS

1. Picnic

2. Vartanantz (Church of Martyrs)
3. Miscellaneous Affairs
EDUCATIONAL & AUXILIARY

1. Sunday School

2. Vocalist & Organist

3. Church Choir (Delegates)

i, Etchmiadzin Student

- OTHER EXPENDITURES

1. In Lieu of Flowers (Shared with others)
2, Diocesan Convention
3. Social Security Tax
i, Loud-speaker System

TOTAL EXPENSES

TRANSFER ACCOUNT
Armenian School (Collections)
Stained Glass Windows (Sanctuary)

Ny

$ 5,237.00

960.00
345.00
520,00
1,285.00
825.86
1,820.00

540,00

2,158.95
16737
432,39

L5.59
€08, 65
322.00
189,01

51.€0

52.80
436.93
516,88
139,30
250417
882.7h

1,128,91

1,21L.76

24i1.83

- 14,500.00

149,50

300.00

162.75
27.50
93,63

1, 688‘ 15 ’

255.00
150.00

500.00

166.00
350,03
77.62
_187.05

11,532.86

li,9h9.50

283.88

2,593.15

1,380470

2 29,879.90

160.50
1,200.00

1,360,50



ARMENIAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR

RECAPITULATION - 196k

NET BAIANCE 12/31/63 $15,828.11
TOTAL INCOME 196l 30,471.91
, L16,300.02 _
TOTAL EXPENSES 196k 29,879.97 j
NET BAIANCE 12/31/6L 16,420.05
CURRENT ASSETS
Check Book Balance 12/31/6l 662.00
Mechanics Saving Bank 1h, 752,56
Worcester Five Cents Savings 917.90
Worcester Federal Savings & Loan " 87.59
NET BALANCE 12/31/6l 16,420.05

CURRENT LIABILITIES
Worcester Federal Savings (Parish Ho se Mortgage)12,599,31

SPECIAL FUND - ARMENIAN CONCERT REPORT

Total Income $ 3,472,00

Total Expense : ___980.99

2,491.01

Disbursed to Cultural Center _2,000.00
Building Fund

NET BALANCE _ L91.01

Respectfully submitted,

John Toromanian
Treasurer
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ARMENIAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR
ANTICIPATED INCOME & EXPENSE FOR 1965

INCOME

Pledges (Weekly Envelopes)
Pledges (Annual)
Plate

Sunday School
Yoohakin
Hokehanist
Momakin
Baptisms
Weddings
Funerals

Gifts & Bequests
Hall Donations
Affairs
Miscellaneous
Armenian School

EXPENSES

Pastor

Assistant to Pastor

Deacon

Choir Director

Secretary

Visiting Clergy

Custodian

Groundskeeper

Fuel

Electric

Telephones

Printing & Publications
Postage

Pledge Supplies

Office Supplies & Equipment
Church Supplies (Sacramental)
Building Maintenance & Supplies
Clergy Insurance & Pension
Parish House Mortgage
Insurance

Sunday School

Choir

Diocesan Assessment
Etchmiadzin Assessment
Etchmiadzin Student

Council of Churches

Flowers

Diocesan Convention

Reserve Fund

¥ Armenian School (Collected by Committee)

wibe

$ 12,950.00

7,450.00
1,800.00
1,000.00
2,500.00
2,700.00
€00.00
500,00
300.00
1,000.00
800. 00
375.00
1,000.00
355.00

1,000,00

6,500,00
3,120,00
100,00
520400
1,500,00
200,00
1,850.00
510,00
2,100.00
500, 00
50Q. 00
650.00
150,00
200,00
700.00
250.00
2,100.00
250.00
1,250.00
1,000.00
1,200.00
200.00
14,500.00
250,00
500.00
300. 00
300,00
500.00
1,000.00

_1,000.00

$3L,330.00
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CULTURAL CENTER BUILDING COMMITTEE ='..'f !

During the past year, we were successful in completing the first phase of our
Cultural Center Building Project. With the proceeds from the Berberian Concert
sponsored by a committee of personnel from all of the church organizations, we
were able to announce that our goal of $100,000 had been réached. An approxi-
mate distribution is as follow5° R

Pledges (ffom 1ndividuais) $6B;660360
Pledges (from organizations) 25;000500
In Lieu of Fldwers , 7}506400
Gift§ § Boquests 250;00
Affaifs 2,250306

$loo dobsbd

Of this total, we ate aiso happy to Aririotnte that we haVe ‘Bome %39,000 00
cash on hand, :

We are in the pro&ebs of preparing a Second Edltlon to our booklet listing all
donors and amolints pledged. Don't let this go to print without your name.

Much time has been spent on our house to house canvas, and we request any who
have not yet been contacted not to wait, but to come forward and present your
pledge to any of the committee members now., This is a slow, long, arduous
task, and your initiative is greatly appreciated.

An Architect Committee will soon be appointed. This committee will prepare
proposals and alternates based on the original plans approved by the Parish
Assembly in 1961. It will conduct interviews and appoint an Architect, and
fulfill all duties as necessary to insure a speedy success,

As soon as plans are available, we will make arrangements for all 1nterested
to select the memorials they may wish to have in the building.

This project is moving ahead on schedule thanks to the diligent efforts of your
commlttee, and thanks to your generosity and cooperation.

Let us keep it going this way, and we shall soon enjoy the benefits of our
endeavors.

Respectfully submitted,

Gilbert Markarian
Chairman



ARMENIAN SCHOOL

The Armenian School Committee is happy to report an improved curriculum and in
general a more progressive program. Our total school enrollment is sixty, double
that of last year. Classes resumed September 26, in the Parish House, and con-
tinued each consecutive Saturday from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon.

Since our chief source of income is through our own endeavors, a bake sale was
held in February. In April, individual letters were mailed to the parents of
the students asking for contributions. Collections were also made for two
Sundays in our Church. We wish to thank all individuals who have contributed
to our Armenian School, as well as, the following organizations:

Young Women's Guild $200,00

Ladies Auxiliary ‘ 100,00
Educational Society of 50,00
Malatia

On June 17, graduation exercises were held which included a cultural-educational
program. Diplomas were presested by Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian to the Misses
Marcia Gazoorian, Rosanna Bagdasarian, Sonia Yagjian, and Lucy Mooradian. On
behalf of the school committee, the graduates received corsages.

The faculty includes Manase Jardarian - principal, teachers - Macrouhi Adjeleian,
Angele Srabian, Araxie Garabedian and Mary Aroian.

Our annual Christmas Party for the students of the Armenian School was held on
Saturday, December 19 -in the Church Hall..

The Armenian School Committee is as follows:

Very Reverend Muron Gurjikian - President
Alyce' M, Yarumian - Chairman

Scghie Shamgochian - Vice-Chairman

Elizabeth Melikian - Recording Secretary .
Katherine Sarkisian - Corresponding Secretary
Rose Toromanian - Treasurer

Torcom Hooloian - Liason Officer & Advisor
Margaret Bedrosian - Advisor

Manase Jardarian - Principal & Advisor

Efran Aslanian - Advisor

We wish to thank Reverend Father Gurjikian for his ever encouraging guidance and
look forward to his return.

Meetings are held every third Wednesday afternocon.
Respectfully submitted,

Alyce M. Yarumian
Chairman
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CHURCH SUNDAY SCHOOL

It is w1th great pleasure that I submlt thls repbrt as Superlntendent of the Sunday
School and on behalf of the | entlre ‘staff, The total.énrollment for our Church School
is 325 and we; have an approximate average weekly attendance of 250 each Sunday of the
39 week schodl yearb. I am of the beliéf that a continuation of increases can be well
expected for a. number of years to -¢bme which will result in materially increasing the
Sunday School costs and'budget " To date, we have practiced economy, consistent with
pupll 1nterest has been of prlme consideration.

,Because of the 1ncrease of the fiumber of the Veacher student ratio and over-crowdlng
‘of classrooms We were forced to open the remaining two rooms in.the Parish Housé as
classrooms. At present we are able to cope with the problem but unfortunately does
not solve the problem of a need in the very immediate future for s§till more class-
rooms. Hence, we expect our entire Sunday School té expand and as a result of this
growth and expan51on, we will continue t6 need additional room, teachers; amd. assist-
ances’ - oy . e
I would like to state that in my oplnlon tho basic rellglous educaﬁlonal needs ahd
classroom enviromment of our local Sunday Sc¢hool bbrders oh the depiorable. There
is lack of many facilities and miich over—crowdlng of certain classrdoms. Ve are.
aware of the knowledge all this costs roney and that ‘it means a greater amount of
voluntary ﬁontrlbutlonSs When olir ¢hildren are in physmcai trouble, we-are ready
to spend necessa¥y moniesi .We should be equally ready when the needs of- out dhilw . |
dren involves thelr neligious education and fiath. The time has come-- let us build.
7
Early in the Fall, the Horcester Sunday S6hool Staff hosted the New England ReglOnal
Conference of the Diodesan Cotncil of Religivus Education, the theme being the "Art
of Religious Teachihg." The Conference was well attended and presided over by the
Very Rev., Yeghishe Gizirian, Executive Director of the CRE. It may be pointed out
at this time that a unified curriculum does exist for 411 the Sunday Schools through-
out the Diocese. ,

During the month of September, Deacon Richard Metjian joined our Staff. He will
now assist our Church School with his religious and theological training, and be of
assistance to our religious teaching program. His assignment has substantially re-
duced the load of the Superintendent and allowing him extra time to perform his
various Sunday routine duties and also allcws for necessary classroom supervision.
May I also formally acknowledge my appreciation in this formal report to the Deacon,
and the entire staff for their competence and dedication.

Parent’s Night was suspended this year because of another major event in Worcester
the same evening. We felt that it was better to wait until the Spring of 1965.
However, we do welcome parental visitation and it is hoped that all parents are
guided into understanding the many problems of our children and of the many chal-
lenges our teachers are confronted with. Apathy has an opposite effect.

Extra-curricular activities have increased slightly this year. A Halloween Party
for the children was held on Saturday, October 31; sponsored by the Men's Club of
our Parish, Also we have continued the practice of Communion and Communion Break-
fast during Christmas and Easter, the two major feasts of our Church., Tentative
plans are in the making for the re-juvenation of a Junior Choir-- providing an op-
portunity for our children to participate in our beautlful Church Services and
learning the Sharagans.

This year, policy has been formulated that all of our children will direct their
self-denial contributions as a project during the two major feasts toward our
Building Fund instead of any other extrinsic contribution. .

18-



In closing, I take this opportunity to extend thanks on behalf of the Church School
to all the organizations and individuals who have contributed in making this school

- year a successful one,

To the Pastor and members of the Parish Counc11, eSpe01a11y Mr, Charles Sharlglan,
liason officer, my sincere thanks. To the teachers and all members of the Church ;
School personnel for their hearty cooperation and effofts, I extend my sincere
appreciation. Without these efforts, little could happén toward developing the

high standards we are trying to achieve. -
Redpectfully submitted,

Géfﬁy Degermajian
Superintendent
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CHURCH CHOIR

The Choir of the Armenian Church of Our Saviour is happy to report that we had a
successful religious and cultural year.

' At the May membership the following officers were elected:  Anna Mosessian, Chair-
man; Albert Davidian, Vice-Chairman; Rosemarie Bogosian, Recording Secretary;
Andrea Kerkorian, Corresponding Secretary; Betty Simonian, Treasurer and Charles
Hoogasian, Advisor.

The Choir meets 2 or 3 times monthly for rehearsals. Membership and executive
board meetings are held every other month,

The Choir, consisting of 32 active members, has sung regularly every Sunday. On
various occassions the Choir has also sung during church services at our Fitchburg
and Milford Armenian communities. The Choir has also contributed to the choral
singing for church cultural and social functions.

Serving at the Holy Altar are Arch-Deacon Haigaz Santoian, Deacons:-Simon Zakarian
and George K. Shamgochian. Stole Bearers are Ara Eresian and Charles Hoogasian.

The annual Choir convention was held in Toronto, Canada during the weekend of
Columbus Day with 3 of our members attending and representing the choir as dele-
gates, and at which time 2 of our members, Margaret E, Hagopian and Charles
Hoogasian, were elected to serve on the Central Council for a term of 2 years in
the offices of Chairman and Vice-Chairman respectively.

On January 27th, the choir presented a religious program consisting of the major
sharagans (with English explanations) of the Divine Liturgy to a group of approx-
imately 85 members of the American Guild of Organists.

The annual Bake Sale was held on 0ctober 18th and proved to be a beneficial success
financially.

A spaghetti supper with square dancing following was held on November 28 in the
Church Hall.

The New England Choir regional conference was held on Sunday September 20 with our
local choir serving as hosts. Eighty members of sister choirs were present.

A plate was passed on Archangel Sunday, during church services and $100.00 was
realized. This sum was turned over to the Sacred Music Book Fund, a project of
the Association of Armenian Church Choirs of America.

Planters and cards were sent to our members who have been hospitalized during
the course of the year.

It is befitting at this time to express our sincere thanks to our Parish Council
for their financial, moral and active support to our Choir. Also to our parish-
ioners and friends for their untiring and active support.

To our pastor Very Reverend Muron Gurjikian we take this opportunity to thank him
for guiding us with his devout and intellectual communications. We also pray for
his return to us as soon as possible.

To our Choir Director, Margaret Hagopian, for her energetic pursuit of perfection
and accomplishment that she has instilled in our Choir, Also to Hazel Eljanian,
our Assistant Choir Director for her standard established assistance. '

Respectfully submitted,
-20- Anna Mosessian, Chairman
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YOUNG WOMEN'S GUILD

As in the past, it is with great pleasure that the Young Women's Guild reports 196L
a successful year. . .

In the month of January the following executive officers were installed: Chairman,
Hazel Eljanian (2nd term); Vice Chairman, Ann Vartanian (1lst term); Treasurer,
Harriet Krikorian (2nd term); Assistant Treasurer, Irene Shooshan (1lst term); Cor-
responding Secretary, Mary Shamoian (lst term); Recording Secretary, Alice Chararian
(2nd term); Advisors, Margaret Zakarian and Agnes Herosian. Appointed to the stand-
ing committees were: Ann Mosessian, Publicity; Dorothy Yagjian and Alice Papazian,
Ways and Means; Marion Nalbandian, Program; Betty Markarian, Membership; Mary
FElloian and Mary Martin, Visitations; Ann Avakian and Katherine Sarkisian, Hospit-
ality; Ardem Andonian, By-laws; Marjorie Mesrobian, Auditing; Mae Bedrosian, Party
Project and Mary Sogigian, Cook Books.

Executive board meeting which are held the 1lst Tuesday of each month and membership
meetings held on the 2nd Tuesday totaled 10 for the year. Our membership meetings.
were followed with a program of subjects which were of interest to our members.

Monky making projects for the year of 1964 included a Whist Party on February L at
the Church Hall; Guest Nite on May 12; a dinner dance at Pleasant Valley Country
Club on May 29 given joihtly with the Men's Club; and a Harvest Fair on November 8
at the Church Hall.

At the close of the jeay, we are pleased to Feport that the following gifts have
been presented:

Parish Council - $1,000.00
Cultural Center Fund 1,000.00
Armenian School 200.00
Sunday School 200,00

Sponsorship of 2 Armenian  50.00
Students in Jerusalem

As in recent years, we took part in the Y.W.C.A. World Food Fiesta. All proceeds
went to their World Wide organizations, our goal being only to promote good will
fellowship. On Memorial Day - the Guild was very happy to furnish flowers for the
altars of the Church. We gave assistance to our Church picnic, as we have done in
the past. In addition, we strongly supported the Berberian Concert, which was
held for the benefit of our Cultural Building. An active year was topped by a
Christmas Party which was held and enjoyed by members and their husbands at the
Coach and Six Restaurant.

At this time, we would like to thank our Hayr Soorp Gurjikian for his spiritual
support and guidance and wish him a speedy recovery. Without the aid of our
Parish Council, or the support of the parishioners and friends, we would not be
able to look forward to more fruitful years. To all, may we extend our sincere
gratitude.

Respectfully submitted,

Alice Chakarian
Recording Secretary
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MEN'S CLUB

The Men's Club is very pleased to report that the past year proved to be a very suc-
cessful one.

Our executive committee is made up of President, Very Rev, Muron Gurjikian; Chair-
man, Suney Kachadoorian; Vice Chairman, Paul Aslanianj Treasurer, Seth Bilazarian;
Recording Secretary, George Markarian; Corresponding Secretary, Arthur Sarian and
Leon Kachadorian, advisor.

We had a very successful neighborhood night, which inecluded the invitation of the
surrounding local churches, mainly the First Baptist, Trinity Lutheran, Epworth
Methodist, Wesley Methodist and Centwal Congregational. Our speaker for this night
was Dr. V. Lawrence Parsegian, professor at Renssalaer Polytechnic Institute.

The Men's Club was the first in Worcester to have an interfaith panel discussion.
The panel members included representatives of the Armenian, Roman Catholic, and
Protestant Churches, Thanks to Harry Sogigian, chairman of this event, with his
endless efforts, without a doubt made this a very successful and accepted evening.

The Sunday School Halloween Party was sponsored by the Men's Club, and we are also
once again sponsoring the basketball team, George Shamgochian is manager, Albert
Davidian is coach of the A.C.Y.0.A. Juniors and Haig Mesrobian is coach of the
newly organized team of youngster tetween the ages of 12 - 15 which play at the
Greendale branch Y.M.C.A.

This year we paid $500.,00 towards the Cultural Center Fund whlch fulfills our
pledge of $1,500.00.,

For our last meeting before summer, we had an outdoor picnic. Our speakers for
the year were: Very Rev, Muron Gurjikian, Prof. Parsegian, Mihran Tufenkjian and
Harold Gregory.

The Men's Club took the A.C.Y.0.A. Junior basketball team to Boston to see a night
baseball game-.

The annual dimmer-dance held jointly with theYoung Women's Guild was held at the
Pleasant Valley Country Club and was enjoyed by a11, Mayor and Mrs. Mullaney of
Worcester were guests of honor.

Our financial statement for the end of the year is as follows: Income - $L467.80,
Expenses 209.07 leaving a balance of $258.73.

The Men's Club would like to take this opportunity to thank our Hayr Soorp for his
guidance and to thank our members, friends and women who supported our organization
during the year. We also wish to state that our meetings are held on the second
Monday of the month, and wovld like to invite all male members over 25, and all
inactive members to join us and help us to strive forward and share the pleasures
and satisfaction achieved by our Men's Club.

Respectfully submitted,

‘Suney Kachadoorian
Chairman
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A.C.Y.0.A: SINIORS

For Armenian Christmas, the Seniors and Juniors came together for a Christmas Party
in the Church Hall. At the Jamuary 19 Senior meeting, !fiss Anne Demerjian spoke
on "The Stock Market and You", a subjict of interest to all. Regeshments were
served following this meeting. In February,‘a Hantes, featuring the Sevahn Band,
was held successfully at the P.N.I. Club. -At the February meeting, Dri Scott of
Clark University spoke on "The Emotional Basis of Prejudice." On Harch 8, ACYOA
Day was celebrated with a dimer and the performance of act one of "The Man Who

Came To Dinner." Because of intensive rehearsals for the play, no special events

were held during the month of April., On May 8,9 and 10 "The Man Who Came To
Dinner" was presented in the Church Hall. At the May 17th meeting; Robert
Goshgarian of the Central Council spoke on the aims and goals of the_ACYOA. Also
in May, the Worcester ACYOA participated in an Inter-Chapter Sports Day held in
Providence, Rhode Island. R .

In June, election of officers was held. The following Executive Committee was
installed: —
Charles A. DerKazarian - Chairman

Judith Garabedian - Vice-Chairman

Seth Arakelian - Treasurer. -

Andrea Kerkorian - Retording Secretary
Nancy Ansbigian - Corresponding Secretary
Monique Kazarian'& Albert Davidian -
Advisors to Juniors

Also in June the Seniors and Juniors participated in a joint beach party held at
Misquamicut, Rhode Island. In July) & surprise-farewell party was given for
Sarkis Kalashian, who was entering the Army; at the El Morroco Restaurant. In
August, a farewell party was given to past Chairmin David Adishian at the Paxton
Inn. In Septembery the first meetihg of the 196L~5 year was held at the Church
Hall. A program for, the year was drawn up plus the social, religious and ciiltiral
chairmen were appointed. At the October meeting, Harcld Gregory &poke on "The
Origins of the Armenian:.Peoplei! - On November 21st, a dance ("Near Eastern Fan-
tasy") was held at Nick!s Colohial Grille, with all having ah enjoyable eveningi
After November 29th meeting, auditions weré held for this year's play: "Fifi Rouge";

an original musical ¢omedy in two dcts by Harold and George Gregory. The per-

formance dates are February 13 dnd 1L, 1965 at Atwood Hall, Clark University. On
December 22, the Seniors and Juniors visited Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian at the
Sanitorium and presented him with a gift and a selection of Christmas Carols; a
house party followed at the home of Chairman Charles DerKazarian,

A toy drive by the Juniors and Seniors was instituted in December for the Gazetie
Santa and successfully completed. Since September, the ACYOA has taken an active
part in the UCYl{. During the year, regular membership, executive and committee
meetings were held. Membership doubled this year from the year before.

As of December 3lst, the Seniors hawa bank balance of $125.00,

In closing, the ACYOA Seniors extend a very special thanks to Very Rev. Muron

Gurjikian and Deacon Metjian for their inspirational leadership and guidance,

and to the Parish Council and to the Church Members for their generous support
throughout the year.

- Respectfully submitted,
Charles A, Der Kazarian

Chairman
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A.C.Y.0.A. JUNIORS::

Officers for the year 196L-1965 are the following: Peter Bllazarlan, Chairmany
Richard Bedrosian, Vice-Chairman; Grayce Balian, Recordlng Secretary; Barry
Garabedian, Treasurer; Mark Sarian, Assistant Treasurer; Brenda Toromanian, Cor-
responding Secretary; Rosanna Bagdasarian, Publicity Director, Albert Davidlan,
and Monique Kazarian, Advisors. )

Activities 196€L4

", L

Sports - 1l ACYOA Junior Basketball team in the TMCA ChUrch League, 196 - 1965
2. We had two inter-chapter sports activities in 196l :
Social , We had 3 record hops, 2 beach parities, 1 horseback riding event 1 Halloween
" Party and 6 socials following our monthly” meetlngs.

Rellglous and Cultural

Religious--We had 2 Rellglous Education Conferences at the Harrlngton Center in
Boylston, Mass. Approximately 7 different lectures “and dlscu351ons were given to
the ACYOA Juniors by several men on various religious and cultural £0p1cs.
Cultural--Most of the Juniors participated in the ACYOA DAY Celebration last March
and also in the ACYOA Junior - Senior play "The Man Who.Came To Dinnher'.

Two editions of the ACYOA Jr. "newsletter" OUR CHAPTER SPEAKS was sent out.

Regional Activities - We attended two regional conferences— one in Providence last
May and one in Boston on November 15th. Our offlcers anda few of our members at-
tended the Leadership Training Clinic that Was held 1ast September in Watertown.

Charitable - On December 23, 19€, the ACYOA Junlors 4hd Seniors visited Hayr Soorp
at the Sanatorium, we sang Christmas Carols and presented him a gift.
Contribution of toys and games from our members to the Gazette Santas

We held two bake sales this year.

Membership - For the yeaﬂ 1963-196h we had (35) paid membersl For the year 198)-
1965, we presently have about” (20) pald members;

Treasury - We have about $325|OO in our treasury; however, we have an outstanding
bill of $80.00 leaving us a balance of $2L45.00. Our pledge to the Building Commit-
tee for-the Cultural Center is $1C0.00. We will pay $200.00 to the Committee in
the near future and we hope to have the balance by the end of 1965.

Future Plans - ACYOA Junior and Senior play "FIFI ROUGE" in February--Regional
Conference January 17th in Haverhill--Religious Conference in May--and a Member-
ship Drive.

We wish to take this opportunity to thank our past basketball coach George Markarian
and our present coach Albert Davidian for devoting so much time to coaching our
teams.,

We also wish to thank Mary Manoogian, Van Aroian, Monique Kazarian and Albert
Davidian our advisors for all their help during the past year and the present.

Ve extend a warm welcome to our new Deacon Richard Metjian and look forward to
planning our future activities with him and our Hayr Soorp.
Respectfully submitted,

Peter Bilazarian, Chairman






